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Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children 
 
Red Class Yellow Class    Blue Class 

92.14% 98.33%     91.94% 

Last week’s whole school attendance = 94.14%. Well done to 

Yellow Class who will be rewarded with the Attendance (treat 

filled) Trophy. 

 

DAILY: 8.00am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 

THIS WEEK : CHARTWELLS WEEK 1 MENU 
Mon 30th: 10.15am: Vision Screening: Yr: Reception 
 1.30pm: Verena Watkiss: Keyboard lessons 
 pm: Ukelele group lesson: Yellow Class 
 1.45-4.30pm: Year 6s to HCC South Site to watch 

dress rehearsal of Alice in 
Wonderland 

 3.30-4.30pm: Go Active Street Surfing Club KS2 
 
Tues 31st:  3.30-4.30pm: Cookery Club (4 of 4) 
 2.00pm: Parents & Friends AGM 
 4.00pm: Cross Country League Race: 

Porthleven  
  
Weds 1st: 11.00am: Finance Meeting 
 1.45-2.30pm: Yellow Class Swimming (4 of 10) 
  3.30-4.30pm: SATs booster: Year 6s: Maths  
  
Thurs 2nd: 10.00am: Candlemas (including Christingle): 

all welcome, please join us. 
 Sorry no Cross Country Club 
  
Frid 3rd: 12.30-1pm: Glee Club (singing): all years 
 2.25-3.15pm: Year 5 & 6 to Helston C.C for E-

Safety (travelling by coach) 
 3.30-4.15pm:  Guitar Club 
 3.30-4.30pm: Go Active Multi Skills Club: KS1 
 *Sorry no SATs booster today *  
 6.30-7.30pm: Valentine’s Disco – KS1 only 
 7.45-9.00pm: Valentine’s Disco – KS2 only 
 
 
Go Active after school clubs – KS1 and KS2 

KS2:  Street  Surf ing  (Monday  3 .30-4 .30pm)   

KS1 :  Mu l t i  Sports  (Fr i day  3 .30-4 .30pm) .  

Session 4 of 5.  Payment was required in 

advance – children who signed up late 

should send payment into the school office 

asap.  Please ensure your child brings 

appropriate clothing to stay warm and dry 

for the sessions.  

 

Go Active – KS1 & KS2 Football Club - Reminder 

Subject to sufficient children signing up Go 

Active would like to run a Football Club 

after the half term break – starting 

Monday 20th February for 6 weeks (3.30-

4.30pm).  A completed booking 

form and full payment is 

required by Monday 6th February (a form will not 

be accepted without payment). 

 

PE Kit 

Please could you ensure that your child has PE kit in school to 

use each school day?  Many children do not have PE kit with 

them when it is needed.  

 

Cookery Club – tomorrow – Tuesday 31st 

Last session for this group of children: Session 4 of 4.    The 

children will be making choc chip cupcakes tomorrow! 

 

School Swimming Lessons: each Wednesday: Yellow Class 

Lesson 4 of 10.  A contribution of £3.00 per 

child per lesson is requested which can be 

paid weekly or in total (£30.00). Children are permitted to 

wear a tracksuit (navy) on swim days for ease of changing or 

school uniform.  We regret that due to ever tightening 

budgets that children absent from a lesson will still need to 

cover the cost and would request that everyone pay a 

contribution.   

 

Headlice – please check hair regularly 

There have been a few cases in school so please check your 

child’s hair regularly.  Long hair should be tied back which 

helps prevent spread.  There is lots of helpful advice available 

online http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/ 

Treatment.aspx as well as an information leaflet available in 

the school office reception area.  

 

Outstanding payments 

It would be much appreciated if any outstanding payments 

could be settled (Blue Class swimming, music lessons for the 

Autumn Term, Breakfast Club and any overdue dinner money). 

We currently have a considerable amount of money owing on 

the dinner register and would appreciate if outstanding 

payments could be sent in and dinners paid for on a daily or 

weekly basis.  Thank you. 

   



 

Parents & Friends AGM - TOMORROW 

Tuesday 31st January at 2.00pm 

P&F’s AGM will takes place tomorrow.  On the 

noticeboard outside of Red Class there is a 

form to nominate a new Chair, Vice-Chair, 

Secretary and Treasurer. To date no new 
nominations have been put forward but the 
positions all need to be filled for P&F to 
continue. Each person being nominated will need 
a proposer and seconder.  A new chair, vice-

chair and secretary are all needed so please get 

involved. 

 

Last week’s special awards 

Golden Awards were presented to: Ruby, Maddie & Shannon 

(singing in assembly).  Each class has a star of the week (best 

all-rounder): Blue Class: Reuben; Yellow Class: Ruby; Red 

Class: Heidi.  Well done! 

 

 

Brownies – girls age 7-10 years – Mondays 6pm-7.15pm 

Did you know that Brownies meet 

here in the school hall each Monday 

during term time?  Priced just £2 

per session.  They are also currently 

in need of a volunteer assistant 

leader.  Many of you know Sharon Symon’s daughter Sophie 

who volunteers as Brownies’ leader.  Without volunteers and 

children to attend, this club will cease to run so if you are 

able to support it please do so. 


